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CALENDAR OF EVENTS                        
Week 4 Term 4 
Monday 5th November 
Tuesday 6th November 
Wednesday 7th Nov 
 
 
Thursday 8th November 
 
 
 
Week 5 Term 4 
Wednesday 14th Nov 
 
Thursday 15th November 
 
Week 6 Term 4 
Wednesday 21st Nov 
Thursday 22nd November 
 
Friday 23rd November 
 
Week 7 Term 4 
Wednesday 28th Nov 
Thursday 29th November 
 
 
Friday 30th November 
 
Week 8 Term 4 
Tuesday 4th December 
Thursday 6th December 
 
Friday 7th December 

 

 
 
Band Demonstration Years 2-5 – School Hall 
Kindergarten Orientation Day #3 
Surf Awareness – Stage 2 & 5L 
P&C AGM – 7:30pm – Postponed till 
Wednesday 14th November 
K-6 Assembly – 2:05pm 
Rotary Awards Dinner – 6:30pm 
Epping District Music Festival – Rehearsal and   
         Evening Performance 
 
Kindergarten Excursion – Field of Mars 
P&C AGM – 7:30pm - Library 
Parliament House visit – Prefects and Parents 
 
 
P&C Cake Stall 
3-6 Assembly – 2:05pm 
Stage 1 Excursion – Old Schoolhouse Museum 
K-2 Assembly – 11:30am 
 
 
Year 6 Mini Fete – 11:30am 
Scripture Concert   

 Years 3-6 - 9:30am – 10:00am 

 K-2 - 10:15am – 10:45am  
OC Orientation Day 
 
 
Year 7 2019 High School Orientation Day 
School Concert Matinee and Evening 
Performance 
Summer PSSA Finals 

 

NOTES/PAYMENT THIS WEEK 
 

Epping District Music Festival 

 Please finalise 
 
 
 
Kindy Field of Mars Excursion 
($28.00) 

 Please Finalise 
 
 
Stage 1 - Old Schoolhouse 
Museum Excursion ($27.00) 

 Permission Note and 
Payment by Friday 9th 
November 

 
 
School Concert ($5 All Students) 

 Permission Note and 
Payment (CASH ONLY) – 
ASAP 

 
Presentation Day 

 Please return permission 
note your child’s teacher 

 
 
 * No money collected on Fridays * 
 

 

Stay Safe 
It is important each and every day to make sure that we are safe at school. We encourage 
all students to play safely and fairly. If you see something that is unsafe it is very important 
to report this to the teacher on duty when out on the playground or your classroom 
teacher. Don’t forget to try your best to stay safe and to keep others safe!  
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Band Demonstration 
Yesterday afternoon the students had an opportunity to watch a wonderful band demonstration. The students 
gained an understanding of what happens in band, the instruments they could learn to play and best of all listen to 
the wonderful band perform. We look forward to seeing many new members join the band program in 2019.  
 
State Athletics 
Jessica J last week participated in several events at the State Athletics Carnival. We are 
extremely proud of her and would like to congratulate her on such a wonderful 
achievement. Her results are as follows:  
 

 7th place in Shot Put with a Personal Best throw of 10.46m 

 10th place in Discus with a throw of 25.61m   

 13th place in High Jump with a jump of 1.35m 
 
Guidelines for Parent and School Communication 
Our school is committed to building a safe and happy environment for students, staff, 
parents and the broader community. Good communication between home and school is 
a dual responsibility shared by parents/carers and staff. Parents/Carers are invited to 
communicate with the school if and when it is necessary to do so. To assist parents in knowing how best to 
communicate, we provide the following guidelines.  

1. First identify who the most appropriate person is to respond to the matter.  

2. Communicate with that person to make a suitable time to discuss the matter. Meeting arrangements can 

be made through a phone call, a letter or an email. The staff member will respond to your request as soon 

as it is possible to do so.  

3. Prior to your meeting inform the staff member you are meeting with what you would like to discuss at the 

meeting, this will allow them time to gather data to be able to respond more effectively.  

4. Should parents have concerns about a child other than their own, then this needs to be done through the 

class teacher or member of the executive team. Parents are not permitted to approach children in the 

school to address issues. It is also unhelpful and not appropriate to make direct contact with other parents 

regarding the school matter.  

5. Should a parent/carer believe that the matter hasn’t been resolved after the initial meeting you can 
request to make an appointment with the Assistant Principal or Principal.  

This series of steps can successfully facilitate full and fair discussion of all points of view surrounding an issue and 
quickly lead to satisfactory outcomes for all involved. We at Ermington are committed to positive, open and 
respectful relationships which are important to our school community.  

Requests for 2019 
Each year, parents are offered the opportunity to inform the school as to circumstances that may impact on 
their child’s schooling the following year. If you wish to raise aspects of your child’s placement in 2018, please 
note this concern in a letter addressed to myself and marked ‘confidential’. Please note that this information is 
only used for 2019 placements so if you have issues that have extended over a few years, you will need to write a 
new submission. The school will listen to your concerns but please trust and understand that class placement is 
the decision of the school. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal 



Is your child leaving Ermington Public School at the end of the 2018 school year?  
The Executive will soon begin the task of organising classes for 2019. Please inform the school (via a letter or email) 
addressed to myself if your child is NOT returning to Ermington Public School in 2019. Thank you for your 
cooperation in this matter. 
 
Have a wonderful week and enjoy the warmer weather!  
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Samantha Newth 
Relieving Principal 
 
 
 
 
Kindergarten 
Our third and final Orientation morning for the year took place today and we look forward to meeting all our new 
Kindies again when they join us in 2019. It's Free Choice for News this week and it is always interesting to hear 
and/or see what our students decide to share. Next Wednesday 14/11, we will be venturing forth on our Teddy 
Bears' Picnic excursion and so now would be a good time for each of us to start thinking about the teddy bear 
which we will bring along (not too big, not too small, just right...). Our sight words for the week are 'one, lived, 
coins and money' and our sound is 'oa'. We have a K-6 Assembly in the hall this Thursday commencing at 2:05pm 
sharp and look forward to seeing you there! 
 
Stage 1 
Welcome to Week 4. Stage One students have been busy practising their items for the end of year performance. 
Don’t forget to return your child’s presentation day note along with their $5 costume contribution as soon as 
possible. If you happen to be crafty or would like to assist teachers with costumes, please let your child’s classroom 
teacher know. Students have been intrigued with learning about our school’s history, this term. Mrs Foster will be 
leading Stage 1 classes around the school to discuss some of the changes that have occurred overtime. Thank you 
to parents who have paid and returned permission notes for their child to attend the School House Museum 
excursion, please remember to return any notes and money if you have not done so already.  
 
Stage 2 
Just a reminder that our Surf Education excursion at Freshwater Beach is on this Wednesday. Buses will leave 
school at 8:30am so please make sure you are here by 8:15am. Students need to wear their sports uniform with 
swimmers on underneath. Students need to bring a rash vest, board shorts, hat, sunscreen, water bottle, recess, 
lunch and a plastic bag for wet items. Make sure everything is labelled with your child's name. If your child is not 
attending then they are still required to attend school for that day. Our students are so excited for the excursion 
and have learnt a lot more about it after the surf awareness talk last week.  
Congratulations to our Stage 2 students who have presented fantastic speeches and presentations. We are all so 
impressed with the time that students have taken to research information on their chosen convict. Well done to 
students who made videos, photos, presentations, involved props and costumes into their speech. The weather is 
beginning to heat up so just a reminder for students to bring their hats and a water bottle to school. Students are 
reminded to bring in their permission notes for Presentation Day and School Concert as well as $5 for the school 
concert. All classes have been having weekly practices and they are looking like outstanding performances already!  
 
Stage 3 
It is a very exciting time of year for everyone at Ermington as there is so much going on! Band demonstration 
yesterday which may enthuse new members to join next year as playing music in a band is such a wonderful 
experience. Learning to play a musical instrument is so beneficial! Also we are all learning a new dance for the 
concert which is not only fun but great exercise. We all learnt a great deal about surf safety last week in the surf 
awareness talks. Good luck to all those performing at the Epping Music Festival on Thursday night. Well done to all 
those students who brought their food last Wednesday in recyclable containers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage News 



 
 
 
Nude Food Day 
A big thank you to everyone who participated in Ermington Public School's first ever Nude Food Day. Let’s keep up 
the incredible work and continue to bring in Nude Food every Wednesday.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Selective High School Application 2020 Closing Date 
 

Parents must apply online by Monday 12th November 2018. The application site will close at 10pm on Monday 
12th November 2018. 
Selective high schools cater for high achieving academically gifted students. Last term a note was sent home with 
all Year 5 students providing details of the application process for entry to Year 7, 2020 at Selective High Schools.  
 
 
 
 

News Around the School 



The online application site opened on Tuesday 9th October 2018. 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
 
Parents must apply online by Monday 12th November 2018. The application site will close at 10pm on Monday 
12th November 2018. This closing date will be strictly observed. You have the option of changing your school 
choices up until 26th April 2019. Please contact the school to speak with Mrs Amat if you have any questions about 
the application process. 
 
Mrs Amat  
(R/Assistant Principal) 
 
 
 

Join Band!                         

 

Is your child interested in joining the school band? The school band is now taking enrolments for 2019 and 

is open to all students currently in years 2-5. No prior experience is required. 
 

Yesterday students will saw demonstration concert at school that highlights the different instruments 

available for tuition. They received a green School Band Program note providing introductory information.   

 

What do you need to do?  Return the expression of interest from the bottom of the green note to try a 

variety of instruments with trained music tutors, to help your child find the instrument to which they are best 

suited. The results of this instrument trial will be sent home with comprehensive enrolment information. 
 

Learning an instrument in an ensemble is a great way to experience the social, educational and personal 

benefits that music and the arts have to offer! TSA provides a quality instrumental program, with full 

ensemble rehearsals, great value tuition and rent-to-buy instrument hire. 
 

For more information on your school instrumental program, please contact TSA below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7


 
 
 
Friday 9th November - PSSA Draw 
 

                             Sport              Next game Location 

Softball – Boys Meadowbank Park 

Softball – Girls Meadowbank Park 

Cricket Seniors Meadowbank Park 

Cricket Junior Meadowbank Park 

T Ball – Mixed Meadowbank Park 

T Ball – Girls Meadowbank Park 

Newcombe Ball - Junior Meadowbank Park 

Newcombe Ball - Senior Meadowbank Park 

 
 
                
 

P&C AGM 
Everyone is welcome to our Annual General Meeting on the Wednesday 14th November at 7:30pm in the school 
library please note the change in date. At this meeting we will be electing our new Executive for 2018-2019. Please 
have a look at the attached letter which explains more about the meeting and the roles involved. Perhaps you will 
be able to help improve the lives of over 400 students and their families.  Please click on the following link to see 
the 2018 P&C Agenda.  
 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1oCCpNdg5oOEqs1UVOcDXwDM31CU05rAAax7EAtjome8/preview 
 
If you have any questions please contact Jason, our secretary at secretary@ermingtonparents.net  
 
For more information about P&C positions, is available at the end of this newsletter. 
 
“Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in elections once a year, but when you volunteer, you 
vote every day about the kind of community you want to live in.” — Unknown 
 
 

 
 
Uniform Shop Opening Times 
Term 4 Dates 
Tuesday 6th November      (Week 4) 8:30am – 9:15am 
Wednesday 7th November  (Week 4) CLOSED 
Tuesday 13th November  (Week 5) 8:30am – 9:15am 
Tuesday 20th November  (Week 6) 8:30am – 9:15am 
Tuesday 4th December  (Week 8) 8:30am – 9:15am 
  
School 24  
Can't get to the school? Don't forget you can order online via schools24. www.school24.net.au your order will be 
processed and delivered to your child's class for you. Interested in volunteering? - We need one more volunteer to 
be able to open the shop for another day during the month. If you are interested please email us at 
epsuniformshop@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

P&C Association Committee News 

PSSA  News 

Uniform Shop News 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1oCCpNdg5oOEqs1UVOcDXwDM31CU05rAAax7EAtjome8/preview
mailto:secretary@ermingtonparents.net
http://www.school24.net.au/
mailto:epsuniformshop@gmail.com


 
 
 
OOSH Enrolments  
With the new year upon us, it is time to start thinking about before and afterschool care options. Ermington Out of 
School Hours Care is located on the school grounds, offering before and afterschool care and a vacation care 
program.  

 For our existing families re-enrolments opened yesterday, Monday 5th November 2018. 

 For new families, the enrolment period begins next Monday, 12th November 2018. 
 
Our operating hours are: 

 Before school care: 7:00am-8:30am 

 After school: 3:00pm-6:00pm 

 Vacation Care: 7:00am-6:00pm 
 

Permanent Fees: 

 AM $9.50 

 PM $17:00 
 

Casual Fees: 

 AM $10.50 

 PM $18.00 
 

 
 
To ensure you are up to date with what is happening at the centre, please download the TEAM APP from Apple or 
Google play. Once downloaded, search for Ermington OOSH. We look forward to meeting you all. 
 
The OOSH Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Canteen Roster 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Canteen Volunteer Information 
 

Volunteers Name ______________________________________________________________________________ 
Mobile Number __________________________  Email _______________________________________________ 
Childs Name _______________________________________________________         Class __________________ 
 

Please circle:  Days you wish to volunteer: -    Monday     Tuesday     /     Thursday      Friday 
 

How often do you wish to volunteer:     -    Once a week    -   Once a fortnight    -   Once a month 
 

OR if you can’t spare a whole day, please consider volunteering for just 1 hour 12:30pm – 1:30pm 
- Our busiest time of the day. Please contact Wendy (Canteen Manager) 0412 154 004. 

 

Monday 5 November Wendy, Nirmali Monday 12 November Wendy, Nirmali 
Tuesday 6 November Jinny Rachel Tuesday 13 November Ros, Hebe 
Wednesday CLOSED Wednesday CLOSED 
Thursday 8 November Julie, Kate, Kim (am) Thursday 15 November Melinda, Alison, Kim (am) 
Friday 9 November Wendy, Michelle, Cecilia Friday 16 November  Wendy, Lisa, Cecilia 

Canteen News 

OOSH News 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coffee and Prayer 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 
 

  

 

 

 

      A group of Christian parents get together twice a term to pray for our school. 

The next meeting is at Linda’s place  

on Thursday, 15 November commencing at 9:30am (Week 5). 

Babies and toddlers welcome. 

Give Linda a call for more info: 0412 481 859. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiLy-r1hcLZAhWMU7wKHbBMCNMQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http://bethanydumfries.org/coffee-morning/&psig=AOvVaw0s6g9ykxvDnGkZBXUMxBrD&ust=1519681566042804
https://www.healthykids.nsw.gov.au


 

 
 
 

Newsletter Deadline 

Articles should be submitted electronically to the 
School Office by 12 noon Monday.  

These should be sent to:  

 ermington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

  Subject: Newsletter Insert 

The school often publishes information on behalf of community 

groups – parents need to decide on the appropriateness of 

activities involving their child. It is the responsibility of each 

parent to research the bona fides of any organisation in which you 

wish for your child to be involved. The school accepts no 

responsibility with regard to advertisements placed in the 

newsletter.  Parents and guardians should make their own 

decision. 

mailto:ermington-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

